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Sacred Heart Church Reverend Dariusz Ziebowicz, S.D.S.  
Rockne, Texas Deacon Roger Muehr (512) 303-3082 St. Mary’s Church 
(512) 321-7991 Deacon Alvin Frerich (512) 914-9589 String Prairie, Texas 
office@shcrockne.church 4045 FM 535, Bastrop, TX 78602 (830) 839-4580 
bulletin@shcrockne.church https://catholic.irockne.com https://stmarysp.church 
Hall Rental: Please e-mail sacredhearthallrentals@live.com or call Marci Zimmerman, 925-487-8060. 
  Holtman Hall Contracts are posted on the church website, https://catholic.irockne.com 
Baptism: One class is required for parents and sponsors!  Please call Fr. Dariusz or Deacon Roger or Deacon Alvin. 
Marriage: A six-month notice is required.  Please call Fr. Dariusz or Deacon Roger or Deacon Alvin. 
Pro-Life Coordinator: Linda Kutach Strmiska, 512-560-7197 or lifeatshc@gmail.com.  
Ministry to the Sick: When a parishioner is hospitalized or homebound, please contact the rectory. 
Confessions: Rockne and String Prairie:   A half-hour before Mass on Friday, Saturday and Sunday or by appointment. 
Rosary:  Prayed 30 minutes before Mass. 
 

February 4, 2024 – Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
 

MASSES: Monday 7:00 p.m. (Rockne) Buford & Luella Catchings – by Nelda Thompson 
 Tuesday 7:00 a.m. (Rockne) NO MASS 
 Wednesday 7:00 p.m. (String Prairie) Mary Tylich – by Tish Evans 
 Thursday 7:00 p.m. (Rockne-NOTE TIME CHANGE) Margie Tucker and Irene Bauer – by Kathy Bartsch 
 Friday 7:00 p.m. (Rockne) Mark Goertz – by Jim & Frances Petter 
 Saturday 5:00 p.m. (Rockne) For successful crops and blessing of seeds – by St. Ann’s Society 
 Sunday 8:00 a.m. (Rockne) For successful crops and blessing of seeds – by St. Ann’s Society 
  10:00 a.m. (String Prairie) Dominic, Vincent and Simon Muehr and Clayton Seidel – by Anne Seidel and Family 
 

Weekend Masses continue to be live streamed.  Only Saturday’s 5:00 p.m. Mass will be shown in Holtman Hall and the Eucharist distributed.  
Rosary prayed 30 minutes before Mass. 
 

The Church Christmas decorations will be taken down today, Sunday, February 4, after the 8:00 a.m. Mass.  (Alois Goertz) 
 

There will be a St. Ann's meeting on Monday, February 5, at 5:30 p.m., in the old hall classroom.  All ladies of the parish are welcome to attend.  
(Cindy Hammons) 
 

Rockne-String Prairie Knights of Columbus officers and committeemen will meet on Tuesday, February 6, at 7:00 p.m., in Rockne.  
(Phil Fredericks) 
 

There will be a Baptism Class, Wednesday, February 7, 7:00 – 8:30 p.m., in Holtman Hall Conference Room.  Clase de Bautismo Español: 
Miércoles 21 de febrero.  (Deacon Alvin) 
 

The Masses for blessing of seeds and success of crops will be next weekend, February 10 and 11.  Place your seeds at the front of Church in 
front of the podium before Mass.  (Colleen Meuth) 
 

There will be a commissioning of all Extraordinary Ministers as well as a blessing for all Ushers and Lectors during Mass next weekend, 
February 10 and 11.  These blessings will be given at Mass both Saturday evening and Sunday morning so attend either time.  If you have any 
questions, please contact Marilyn Klaus.  (Marilyn Klaus) 
 

The Rockne-String Prairie Knights of Columbus will have a Fish Fry on Friday, February 16, starting at 5:00 p.m., at Sacred Heart.  Plates will 
cost $12.00.  (Phil Fredericks) 
 

Mark your calendar for the Rockne Historical Association Fundraiser to be held on Sunday, February 18, beginning at 11:00 a.m. in Holtman 
Hall.  The event includes a spaghetti lunch, door prizes, plus silent and live auctions.  There will also be a “Farm and Tractor” show outside 
starting at 9:00 a.m.  Join us for a day of fun and fellowship.  (Joy Goertz) 
 

Coffee with Catholics: Let’s gather for coffee, kolaches and a book study of Matthew Kelly’s book, Beautiful Eucharist given to parishioners at 
Christmas.  There will be 2 opportunities for classes. Sundays, starting February 18, from 9:00 – 10:00 a.m., in Holtman Hall and Wednesdays, 
starting February 21, from 8:00 – 9:00 a.m., in the Holtman Hall classroom.  Classes will continue for 6 weeks. Extra books are available in the 
cry room.  (Linda Kutach Strmiska) 
 

The Rockne-String Prairie Knights of Columbus Council is offering scholarships for Catholic graduating high school seniors this Spring.  
Applications are placed in the back of the Church.  (Phil Fredericks) 
 

If you or anyone you know is grieving from experiencing an abortion and would be interested in a weekend of healing and peace at a 
confidential Project Rachel Retreat February 16-18, please email project-rachel@austindiocese.org for more information.  
(Linda Kutach Strmiska) 
 

The family of Margie Tucker would like to thank everyone for the cards, flowers, food, prayers and kind expressions of sympathy shown 
following her passing.  Your support at this difficult time was very much appreciated and of great comfort to all of the family.  We would like to 
extend a special thank you to Father Dariusz, Deacon Alvin and Deacon Roger, to the choir for the beautiful music, the Knights of Columbus for 
setting up the hall and to the Saint Ann’s for organizing such a wonderful reception.  May God bless each of you. 
 

Collection:  $3,614.00 Retired Clergy:  $110.00 Online Collection:  $105.30 
 

Feb. 10 Rosary: Cindy Hammons 
 Lector: Marilyn Klaus 
 EM: Marilyn Klaus, John Altum, Marsha Ireland 
 Statue: Alois Goertz Family 
 Greeters: Wayne Masur, Larry Friesenhahn 
Feb. 11 Rosary: Knights of Columbus 
 Lector: Knights of Columbus 
 EM: Knights of Columbus 
 Statue: Kirk & Peggy Hanna 
 Chalice: Barbara Goertz 
 Greeters: Knights of Columbus 
 

St. Mary’s Catholic Church 
 

Feb. 11 Rosary: Knights of Columbus 
 Lector: Knights of Columbus 
 EM: Knights of Columbus 
 Statue: Cole & Crystal Hammons 
 Cleaning: Brenda Pyka, Team 7 
 

Collection:  $1,688.57 Online Collection:  $580.00 Online Building Fund:  $25.00 
 

We wish a special happy birthday to Evelyn Pehl Reininger on the occasion of her 97th birthday, which she celebrates on February 10.  May 
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God bless you and keep you for many more years.  (Fr. Dariusz) 
 


